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A ROMANO-BRITISH SITE AT PARKFIELD
POTTERS BAR, MIDDLESEX
1953-54

URING the autumn of 1950 the attention of the writer was directed to

an artificial feature in the form of a small ledge or terrace in a field
known as Parkfield at Potters Bar, O.S. Map Ref. Six in. Middx. I. N.E.
Herts. XL N.E. Nat. Grid. Ref. 52/259012.

The field where the finds were made is on a gentle slope facing the
N.W7., the geology of which is London clay with a capping of pebble
gravel at the surmmit.

The site was until a few years ago part of the Parkiicld Estate, when
ir was acquirad for the public by Potters Bar U.D.C.

The ledge or terrace is near the top of the slope, and a piece of
Roran tile had been recovered from the turf line at about the centre of
the terrace. Elsewhere in the field are several hollows especially noticeable
wien the grass is cut.

Nothing was done at the time, but the site was noted with a view to
its future excavation. i

The opportunity came when the Potters Bar U.D.C. began work in
cutting a new path across the site to conuect Byng Drive and the Great
North Road. A trench, s feet wide and about 6 inches deep, was cut in
which the parh was to be laid. With the removal of the turf and humus
a large quantity of tile débris was uncovered and in part removed.

Mr. G. W. Sturges, 2 nearby resident, noticed this tile and infermed
1]:> writer, who visited the sitc and removed several fragments of th2 tile
for later examination. Both roofing and hypocaust tile were represented,
together with some coarse tesserz.

A meeting was arranged between the two historical societies which
« adnuinister ” the area — the Barnet and District Record Society and the
Cdmonton Hundred Historicai Society. At the meceting an excavation
comrutiee was formed, and it was agreed to ask permission from the
Paiters Bar U.D.C. to excavate the sitc.

This was readily given, and arrangements were accordingly made.
The Courncil for British Archzology, the London and Middlesex Archxo-
logical Socicty, and the North Middlesex Excavation Committez were
informed of the discovery and of the plans for excavation.

Work was delayed while attempts were made to obtain an air
photograph of the site. Unfortunately this was not possible due. to
administrative and financial difficulties.



